
A MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT

Dear Members,
Over the past few years, making NAKHE more
international has been an ongoing discussion. The
development of the international hub, which is an ongoing process, and establishing



relationships with other organizations, such as PHE Canada, are examples of this
increasing internationalization within NAKHE. Thanks to increasing interaction of our
leadership with international organizations such as AIESEP and ICCE, we have also seen
some growth of our international membership. With ever increasing technological
capabilities and improving travel opportunities, more and more faculty are traveling
further for educational and employment opportunities. As a native of England and now
transplant in the United States, I can attest to this. I have also had incredible
opportunities to attend conferences and events in Asia, Central and South America, and
Canada.
 
As we become more international as a society and our organization becomes more
internationalized, we have had discussions about whether our name is appropriate.
“Kinesiology” does not mean the same in other countries as it does in the United States.
For example, in Australia it represents physical therapy and in Canada the term is used
primarily with exercise science. Furthermore, “National” also implies our organization is
not intended for international faculty.
 
Of course, nothing could be further from the truth, but if an international faculty member
does not think their discipline �ts within our own interpretation of what kinesiology is,
or they believe they cannot be a member of a national organization, then it is unlikely
that they will become members or attend one of our events. Consequently, we lose a
member and the potential for rich diversity within our membership.
 
Of course, there are both pros and cons with a potential name change. Therefore, at our
January conference, I tasked the Future Directions Committee with investigating the
“why and why not” for a proposed name change which they have been working on
developing since.
 
It is vital that big decisions like these, which do not typically happen very often, include
the entire membership. Consequently, I have requested that a virtual and in-person town
hall meeting to be held during our Leadership Development Workshop this July. For
those who are not able to be there in person, I encourage you all to participate virtually.
The Future Directions Committee will present their �ndings along with an open
opportunity to provide feedback, offer suggestions, and guide the decision making of the
Board of Directors.
 
Big decisions are hard, and it is often much easier to just not make them. “We’re �ne the
way we are.” “Why rock the boat?” “That sounds complicated.” “We just had a name
change.” Yet, for organizations to continually improve and meet the needs of its
clientele, big decisions must sometimes be made and be made when they are needed. A
prospective name change is one such decision, and it needs your voice as a member.
Last, I encourage you all to have an open mind and respect the opinions of all within our
membership.
 
I look forward to seeing you all at LDW, either virtually or in person. Thank you for your
continued support of NAKHE.
 
Timothy Baghurst
NAKHE President
tim baghurst@nakhe org



DEADLINE MAY 15 Leadership Development Workshop &
Department Head Certi�cation 



NAKHE LDW 2022

Meet our New NAKHE Member: Korey Boyd,
Ph.D.
Assistant Professor 
School Physical Education, Performance and Sport
Leadership
Spring�eld College
 
Korey's primary role at Spring�eld College is teaching
Secondary method undergraduate and graduate courses
in the Physical Education Teacher Education (PETE)
initial leisure program. His philosophy of PETE follows a
similar logic and produces the axiom: produce better
thinkers, not better thinking.
 
His research focuses on evidence-based teaching practices in PE that works toward
achieving racial equity and cultural relevancy in PE pedagogy. He conducts and
publishes research focused entirely on the links between race and teaching physical
education.
 
Korey �rst heard about NAKHE from his graduate mentor, Jared Russell, and joined
because he wanted to expand his professional network in Kinesiology. Korey attended
the January Conference where his experience presenting, interacting, and reconnecting
with national and international leaders was a great way to start the year.
 
Welcome, Korey! 
 
Are you new to NAKHE and want to be featured? E-mail leora.gabay@canyons.edu to be
f t d i i l tt !



Deadlines are coming up! Click on each program link for more
information.

Department Head Certi�cation Training
The 2022 Department Head Certi�cation Training (DHCT) face-to-face workshop will be
on Wednesday, July 6th from 9:00 am - 4:00 pm. It is held in conjunction with the
Summer Leadership Development Workshop (LDW) that will meet on Thursday, July 7th
from 9:00 am - 4:00 pm, and on Friday, July 8th from 9:00 am - 12:00 noon.

 nakhe.org

Leadership Mentor Program
Purpose: The NAKHE Leadership Mentor Program (LMP) is designed to bring together
members of the kinesiology community for a one-week "shadow" experience to build
future leaders through hands-on mentoring and real-world scenarios. The program is
also designed to build networking and social communication between university
kinesiology departments from different locations inside and outside of the United
States.

 nakhe.org

Engaged Scholar Program
Requests for information and applications should be sent to Gayle Maddox at 
gwells [AT] email.wcu.edu. Review of applications for the Engaged Scholar 
Program begins April 15th. NAKHE extends mentoring efforts into the area of 
scholarship with the Engaged Scholars Program (ESP).

 nakhe org



NAKHE: Have a great summer! Year 2022

Get Published!
Please consider submitting
an article to #NAKHE ‘s
Journals-
 
IJKHE -
https://www.nakhe.org/sub
mit-to-the-journal.html
 
Quest -
https://www.nakhe.org/sub
mit-to-quest.html

Featured Article
Erica Pasquini, Rachael
Wilcox, Emily Roper,
Patrick Davis & Brent Estes
(2022) Introducing
Undergraduate Students to
Kinesiology Using Team-
Based Learning,
International Journal of
Kinesiology in Higher
Education, DOI:
10.1080/24711616.2022.204
5883

Featured Article
Desmond Woodruff Delk
(2022) Aspirations for
Ujima: Fortifying the
Kinesiology Profession
through a Social-Ecological
Paradigm, Quest, DOI:
10.1080/00336297.2022.204
9611

NAKHE is now on LinkedIn and Instagram! Give us a follow!

LinkedIn | Instagram



NAKHE Newsletter
The purpose of the NAKHE Newsletter is to send
updated information to NAKHE members and friends.
Much of the information overlaps with our social media
sites. If you have any questions and comments, feel
free to reach out to NAKHE at info@nakhe.org.
Email: admin@nakhe.org 
Website: www.nakhe.org 
Phone: 850-644-3486  

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/nakhe2/ 
Twitter: @NAKHEorg

NAKHE Newsletter
NAKHE is using Smore to create beautiful newsletters


